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The Macomb Area Chamber of Commerce has created a dedicated website to provide
local business operations, state and local information, and health notifications to assist
you and the business community during the transition this unprecedented pandemic. We
will update this list as new information is available.

As we move within our respective Restore Illinois phase, area businesses will be able to
remain open under specific circumstances. To help you and your business, the Chamber
has compiled a resource page of Business Guidance for Safely Reopening During
COVID-19. As guidelines change we will regularly update the information.

Please note, that we are not government experts, lawyers, or bankers; however, we will
certainly do our best to connect you the vital resources that you need at this time. If there
is anything missing, please let us know and we will see to it that you get the appropriate

information. Thank you.

Visit our Website

Restore Illinois

As McDonough County remains
in Phase 4 of the Restore Illinois
plan, we invite you to visit the
links below to keep up on the
latest reopening information and
resources.
To assist businesses and
employers with continuing to
implement the safety guidelines
and to ensure safety in the
workplace, the State of Illinois - Illinois Department of Commerce and Economic
Opportunity (DCEO) has developed a business toolkit complete with signage, training
checklists, and other resources to ensure business and activities are conducted in
accordance with the latest public health recommendations.



Phase guidelines are broken down by industry and several of them may directly apply to
your respective business or organization. These are intended to be a general set of rules
and may need to be further personalized to fit your employees and work environment.

The DCEO has updated their FAQ document for Phase 4 with additional
information. Please continue to check their website as they are frequently updating
information. All of the Phase 4 guidance can be found here and at the links below.  

FAQ Macomb Area Chamber DCEO

Executive Director Letter

Hello Chamber Members,

October is a special month for me at the Chamber.
Today (October 1) is my second anniversary as the
Executive Director of the Macomb Area Chamber
of Commerce. It is hard to believe that TWO
YEARS have gone by already! I look forward to
seeing where the next two years takes me.

It has also been six months since COVID-19 turned
our world upside down. Despite the many
restrictions that have been placed on our business
community during this time, you have all
continuously amazed me with your ingenuity to
overcome the many obstacles placed before you.
We live in a wonderful and supportive community that I have no doubt will come out of this
stronger than ever.

I understand that fatigue is setting in – COVID fatigue, mask fatigue, Zoom fatigue, and so
on… We all want things to go back to normal, but we simply are not there yet. Please
continue to be vigilant and wear your mask and require your employees and customers to
wear masks. We are in this together and need to #maskupmacomb to keep our
community safe. Continue to practice and require proper hand washing, sanitation, and
follow all the necessary guidelines from the CDC and McDonough County Health
Department. 

There are still grant and loan options available out there if your business has been
affected by COVID-19. Another round of the Business Interruption Grants (BIG) Program
has opened, so head over to their website to apply. Visit
www.macombareachamber.com/coronavirus for additional grant and loan information, as
well as other useful tools and information related to COVID-19. 

As always, contact me at any time by emailing lauren@macombareachamber.com or
calling the Chamber office at (309) 837-4855. I always welcome your questions,
comments, and concerns.



Lauren Merritt
Executive Director

Email Lauren

Marketing Director Letter

Hello,

If you made it this far into the newsletter,
congratulations and we appreciate your diligence in
taking the time to engage and inform yourself on
what it going on in your community. So your
reward, less words and more action. Here are the
FREE member benefits that are just waiting for you.
Use one or use all seven - that's why there are
here!

And if you are still convinced that there is
nothing good going for you or your
business in 2020, email me by October 12
and I will give you a FREE email blast - just
as a thank you for reaching out. All that I
ask is that you pay it forward in a positive
way as you move about your workplace, at
home, or in your community. No strings
attached, just a chance to show that we
care about you.

Please send all content, questions or
concerns to me via email at
shay@macombareachamber.com and I will
be happy to connect you with the resources
you need. Thank you.

Be well and be well to others.

Shay Holland
Marketing Director

Email Shay







The City of Macomb

The City of Macomb is actively working with several local
agencies and state authorities to provide the clearest and most
up-to-date information for all citizens. To find a list of resources,
visit their website.

City of Macomb Mayor Mike Inman is also routinely sharing
COVID-19 updates via a series of YouTube videos which can be
viewed on Facebook and via the City of Macomb YouTube
channel.

City of Macomb - Website

City of Macomb - YouTube



COVID-19 guidelines for Halloween

(Complete trick-or-treat hours will be released by
the City of Macomb at a late date. We will update

our social media pages to reflect this change.)

The 3 W’s still apply – Wash your hands. Watch
your distance. Wear your mask.

SPRINGFIELD – As we head into the holiday
season, starting with Halloween, the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) is issuing
guidance to help people celebrate safely as we continue to battle the COVID-19
pandemic. Guidelines include following the 3 W’s – Wash your hands. Watch your
distance. Wear your mask.
“One of the hallmarks of holidays and celebrations is gathering with friends, family and
loved ones,” said IDPH Director Dr. Ngozi Ezike. “We are still in a pandemic, and
unfortunately, this year, that means the safest way to celebrate is to stay home and plan
virtual gatherings. That said, IDPH recognizes that some who will choose to gather
together anyway, and instead of denying that reality, we are issuing guidance and
recommendations for safer ways to celebrate together in person. Remember, we know
what our best tools are: wearing our masks, keeping our distance, limiting event sizes,
washing your hands, and looking out for public health and each other.”
If you think you could have COVID-19 or have been exposed to someone who has
COVID-19, do not participate in any in-person Halloween activities.
Trick-or-treating
• Anyone participating in trick-or-treating, including those passing out candy, should
maintain 6-feet of social distance and wear proper face coverings.
• Consider leaving individually wrapped candy (spaced apart) on a table in driveways or in
front of walkways, sidewalks, or any outdoor space where 6-feet of distance can be
maintained.
• A Halloween costume mask is not a substitute for a cloth mask. Ensure that breathing is
not impaired if a cloth mask is worn under a costume mask. If so, discard the costume
mask.
• Trick-or-treat in groups with household members only.
• Candy collected during trick-or-treating should not be eaten until after handwashing.
An alternative to traditional trick-or-treating is to set up in a large parking lot or other
outdoor setting with tables with individually wrapped candy (spaced apart) where
participants with a parent/guardian can parade past while still keeping 6-feet of distance
and wearing a face covering. It’s suggested to offer reserved time slots to limit everyone
showing up at once.
Haunted Houses
• Halloween haunted houses currently are not allowed in Restore Illinois Phase 4
Guidelines.
• Consider open-air, one-way haunted forests or haunted walks where 6-feet of distance
can be maintained and face coverings are used.
Adult costume parties, social gatherings, Halloween parties at bars
• Gatherings of more than 50 people or 50% or more of a building’s maximum occupancy
are prohibited. (Lower limits may apply for regions in additional mitigation.)
• The more time you spend at a gathering, the closer the contact, the more people, the
higher your risk of exposure to COVID-19.
• Follow small social gathering safety tips from IDPH.
Pumpkin patches and orchards
• Cloth face coverings and social distancing should be enforced.
• Use hand sanitizer before handling pumpkins, apples, and other produce.
Hayrides
• Hayrides should not exceed 50% capacity with parties spaced at least six feet apart.
• Wear face coverings at all times when around people not from your household.
After participating in any of the above activities, if you think that you may have been
exposed during your celebration, take extra precautions for 14 days after the event to help
protect others. You should:
• Stay home as much as possible.
• Avoid being around people at increased risk for severe illness from COVID-19.



• Consider getting tested for COVID-19.
IDPH Halloween guidance can be found on the IDPH website.

IDPH

McDonough District Hospital

McDonough District Hospital is working with the McDonough
County Health Department, McDonough County Emergency
Services, and Disaster Agency during the COVID-19 crisis

For the latest updates and specifics on screening hours, visitor
restrictions, and health safety practices please view the MDH
website below.

MDH.org

McDonough County Health Department
Working directly with McDonough District Hospital and the City of
Macomb, the McDonough County Health Department is actively
working to update the community on confirmed COVID-19 cases
and provide contact tracing and health resource information. The
latest numbers for McDonough County as of September 29 are
provided below:



Health Department



CDC.gov



Business Assistance

Under the direction of Governor JB
Pritzker, the Illinois Department of
Commerce and Economic
Opportunity is working with partners
to launch emergency assistance
programs for Illinois small
businesses. These initiatives include Illinois Small Business Emergency Loan Fund, and
Downstate Small Business Stabilization Program, Small Business Administration Disaster
loans, Economic Injury Disaster Loans Advance Grants, and Paycheck Protection
Programs.

We will continue to email the latest business resource updates to you as they are
available. We urge you to research your options carefully; however, note that many of
these resources are time sensitive and require applications be submitted by set state and
federal deadlines.
For business assistance resources, please visit our website.

Macomb Area Chamber



This second round of the Business Interruption Grant (BIG) program will make more than
$200 million available for businesses experiencing losses or business interruption as a
result of the COVID-19 pandemic. The application site has been available September 17
and remains open for qualified applicants. Find out more here.

Business Grants

Announcements & Opportunities

All employers now required to provide sexual harassment training



Free Training Questions Compliance

Local citizens receive community service awards
On an annual basis the McDonough County Quality of Life Advisory Committee solicit
nominations and select McDonough County residents and/or Organizations who have
contributed to improving the safety and quality of life in our County.  

It is with great pleasure that the McDonough County Quality of Life Advisory Committee
would like to announce their annual award winners who have contributed to improving the
safety and quality of life in McDonough County through their outstanding efforts during the
unprecedented COVID-19 Pandemic.  

The 2020 Outstanding Community Service Awards are:
John Curtis & Genesis Garden
John “JB” Biernbaum
YMCA Senior Center and the Bushnell Meal Program



Diane Banach
Jackie Foxall
Josh Averback
Josh Brennan
Elizabeth Lutz

The 2020 Clyde Cronkhite Award:
Dr. Dale Adkins

The prestigious Cronkhite Award is given to an individual that demonstrates outstanding
leadership, vision, and dedication to the quality of life in McDonough County. It’s named
after Dr. Clyde L. Cronkhite, the founder of the McDonough Community Quality of Life
Committee, who believed in civic development and steadfast commitment to service. 

The McDonough County Quality of Life Advisory Committee wants to congratulate this
year’s award winners for serving as role models for other County Citizens.  They are all
wonderful examples of improving the Quality of Life in our County through service to our
community. 



Build a Better Block To Enter



To Order BBBS



Its time for the annual Boots for Kids Campaign!
NOW through November 2nd, your monetary donation will help purchase boots for needy,
McDonough County K-3 grade children.
Cash or make checks payable to 'PAAR CARES' and put 'Boots for Kids' in the memo.
Donations are tax deductible.
Checks can be dropped off at Century 21 Purdum-Epperson: 119 N Randolph St.; Key
REALTORS®: 124 S Lafayette St.; , or RE/MAX Unified Brokers: 925 E Jackson St.
Deadline for donations is November 2.
Contact Robin Briney at 309-837-6464

Info

MDH welcomes new physician
McDonough District Hospital announced Dr. Nicholas Viyuoh a
Board Certified OB/GYN physician, joined the MDH Medical Group
full-time on September 15.
Dr. Viyuoh joins Dr. Tamara Smith, Dr. Steven Coulter, and
Certified Nurse Midwife Mary Thompson in providing OB/GYN
services at the MDH clinic and Dolores Kator Switzer Women’s
Center

MDH to offer drive-thru flu shots
Starting October 5, McDonough District Hospital will offer flu
vaccinations seven days a week at the hospital’s drive-thru
screening station, Monday through Friday from 1-4 pm. and
Saturday-Sunday from 11 am-1 pm

Patients of MDH primary care providers (Family Clinic,
Pediatrics, and Bushnell Family Practice, along with the Convenience Clinic), can call their
respective provider and schedule a time to get the flu shot at the clinic. 
 
For more information,call MDH Home Health Care at (309) 836-1544.

MDH

Free Range Yoga welcomes

strength coach/personal trainer
Free Range Yoga & Community Wellness Center welcomes
Colby Edmonson, an ISSA (International Sport Science
Association) Certified Personal Trainer and WIU graduate with a



Bachelors of Arts Degree with a focus in Kinesiology.

Colby is providing personal training to clients who want to work
one-on-one in person or on Zoom. The cost of a one-hour
personal training session is $30. If you sign up with a friend, it is
$40 and you can split the session.
He is also kicking off October with two new classes; Group
Strength and High Intensity Interval Training.
For more information or to register, call 309-331-3247 or email
cedmo82@gmail.com.

Free Range

Humane Society



Spoon River College employees recognized

Spoon River College employees who were recently recognized by the Illinois Community
College Trustee Association: SRC President Curt Oldfield – Advocacy Award; SRC
Trustee Linda Butler – 25-Year-Trustee Award; and SRC Executive Assistant Julie
Hampton – Professional Board Staff Member Award. Pictured with the honorees is ICCTA
past president and current SRC Trustee Dave Maguire.

SRC

Member Anniversaries
We love to see our Chamber members
succeed and help celebrate the wins with
you. Share your business anniversaries
with us and we'll feature them in our next
newsletter.

Submit Yours



Share Your News

Calendar of Events

Welcome to October 2020. While your local events may not be exactly the same, there is
still plenty happening online and with proper social distancing. You will find this calendar in
the newsletter each month, on social media, on our website, and in print in our office.
As a FREE member benefit, we invite you to send your events to us for our online/print
calendar. Whether virtual or in person, we want to help get the word out about the new
ways you are helping us all #keepitnmacomb!



October 2020 Calendar



Submit Your Events

Member Renewals

Thank you to our members
who have continued their
annual investment with the
Macomb Area Chamber of
Commerce in the month of
September 2020. Your support of the local business community is critical, now more than
ever, as we look forward to working with you to serve as a platform that provides
opportunities for growth and development for your organization and the Macomb area. 



College of Fine Arts
& Communication



Western Illinois University

WIU and COVID-19
Western Illinois University is continuing to closely
monitor the Coronavirus. This is an evolving
situation, and updates are available from the
Illinois Department of Public Health and the
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention
(CDC), including updated Travel Notices for
countries with community transmission. The
University's Pandemic Preparedness and
Response Committee is following guidelines from the U.S. Centers for Disease Control
(CDC), the Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH), and national, regional, and local
medical providers. They have set up their own webpage, which is intended to provide
information about COVID-19 and the University's response and actions.
​Visit the university website for more information.

WIU



Spoon River College

Spoon River College has created a
dedicated website to provide updates and
information on the controlled reopening of
their campus locations to students, staff,
and the general public.
For a detailed reopening plan with complete
safety guidelines, please visit their website.

SRC



Macomb Public Schools

As the Macomb Public School District and the Regional Office of
Education move forward into the 2020 school year, we invite you to
visit the websites below to follow the latest on education options,
guidelines, and resources for parents and educators.

Mac 185 ROE 26

New Member

To Rent





Become a Chamber Member

Job Postings

With several industries and career opportunities in our region, the Job Postings section on
the Macomb Area Chamber website has become a one-stop shop for posting and finding
quality positions and ideal candidates right in the immediate area. You can find these job
openings and more on our website below.

Part-time Beertender
Forgottonia Brewing is looking to add a Beertender to their
team. The ideal candidate will be passionate about independent
craft beer and love working with people. Experience/knowledge
of the craft brewing industry and Illinois BASSET certification
would be a plus but they not required to be hired. You must be
21 or older and available to work nights & weekends. Duties
include pouring tasters, pints, cans, and growlers, operating a
register, complete opening, operating, and closing duties as
directed as well as additional responsibilities and functions as
needed. This is a part-time hourly position. Forgottonia Brewing is proud to be an equal
opportunity employer.

To Apply

Snow Plow Drivers
The Illinois Department of Transportation is looking for



qualified individuals to and apply for seasonal positions to
help with snow-and-ice removal across the state. Through the
department’s annual “snowbird” program, temporary
snowplow drivers are hired every year on a full-time and on-
call basis. IDOT plows more than 45,000 lane miles statewide
during the winter season.
Applicants must have a commercial driver’s license and
submit to a criminal background check. A pre-employment
physical, vision testing, and drug and alcohol screening also
are required. Veterans are encouraged to apply. Applicants
will be selected based on availability, job-related experience
and qualifications.

To Apply



Information



Submit Yours

Ribbon Cuttings

Starbucks: The Macomb Area Economic Development Corporation (MAEDCO) hosted a
successful ribbon cutting on September 9 to celebrate the recent opening of Sport Clips
Haircuts (1736 East Jackson Street, Macomb). The Sport Clips experience includes sports
on TV, steamed towel treatment, and haircut from stylists who specialize in men's and
boys' hair care. For information about MAEDCO projects, visit their website.



MAEDCO



Schedule Now

Chamber Member Spotlight

For those of you who have been with us for years, you may remember a little feature
called "The Spotlight." With the recent move to Phase 4, we are ready to celebrate all
things local with you, our members, by giving you this space for FREE to highlight all the
hard work, dedication, and passion that you pour into your business or organization. We
will feature a few members per month, as a way to support all the cool ways that you



To Feature Your Business







Facebook Instagram



Macomb Area Chamber of Commerce
214 North Lafayette Street
Macomb, Illinois 61455
(309) 837-4855
www.macombareachamber.com
info@macombareachamber.com


